Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

      9/27/07


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees: Ron Cheich, Burt Bostwick,  Krista Bean Dorrian, Connie Ramirez, Pat Carlson, George Nevares , Barbara Hays, Bill Schwab, Rich Samp and Ruth Gordon
Secretary’s Report –Krista Bean Dorrian
· The write up for the newsletter on the June 27th spring membership meeting was approved as minutes for such meeting.

Treasurer’s Report – Ron Cheich

· Ron Cheich presented the financial report dated September 23, 2007.

· A motion to accept such report was made and seconded and unanimously passed with direction that the report be posted on the Association’s website.


General Business

· Bill Schwab reported on miscellaneous items related to his emergency preparedness work and reminded committee members that the next round of CERT training classes were scheduled to begin in October.  George Nevares reported that he had heard that an emergency preparedness team from Boston, Massachusetts had recently visited Arlington – an indication of how highly regarded the County’s programs are.

· Burt Bostwick reported on his efforts to work with neighborhood block captains to come up with suggested upgrades to the County’s Neighborhood Infrastructure Plan.  Burt confirmed that this program was different from the funding of  NCAC projects.

· Burt Bostwick and George Nevares reported on attending the Civic Federation’s Candidates Night.  The Donaldson Run Civic Association is also sponsoring a candidates night for the five seats on the County Board and the Committee voted to act as co-sponsor of the event by announcing it in its newsletter.

· Rich Samp reported that he was doing some deed research to provide information for the Saegmuller School signage.

· It was agreed that Ron Cheich would write a letter to the Arlington Police Chief commending __________ in his service to the neighborhood.

· The remainder of the meeting was devoted to reviewing and commenting on a draft newsletter prepared by Ruth Gordon.  It was agreed that the newsletter should be finalized and distributed prior to Pioneer Day on October 13, 2007. 
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· October 24, 2007, Cherrydale Room at Madison Center, 7:30 pm.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
